Parkinson’s UK, Edinburgh Branch

Note of Meeting of Edinburgh Research Interest Group,   Saturday, January 12,  2019, 10.30-12.30.
Over 30 people attended the latest meeting of the Edinburgh Research Interest Group at the Scottish Centre for Regenerative Medicine to hear an interesting two-part presentation. First, Thanasis Tsanas, Chancellor’s Fellow in Data Science at the Usher Institute in the Medical School of the University of Edinburgh, described his work in developing new clinical support tools for the management of Parkinson’s and a related project on mental health monitoring, in which smartwatches are used to gather data on sleep patterns as well as self-reports on mental health issues in the assessment of patients with post-traumatic stress disorder (PTSD).  Thanasis then introduced Anne Steinberg, a PhD student at the Usher Institute, who is working with Esther Sammler and Gordon Duncan on the Lompard study, investigating the longitudinal monitoring of Parkinson’s disease symptom progression.  The slides for Anne’s talk are available on our website.
Thanasis began by stressing the shortcomings of current methods of assessing Parkinson’s symptoms, face to face in the surgery, including  the perceived inconvenience for the patient in having to travel there; the limited time window for assessment of symptoms, providing only a snapshot of the patient’s condition, not the daily variability; and the inevitable subjectivity of the assessment.    He then described his research, which had demonstrated how some symptoms, in particular the understandability and the expressivity of speech, could be more effectively monitored by collecting speech samples at home for computer analysis, using algorithms, and subsequent transfer to the medical centre.  
The second project which he described, on mental health telemonitoring for PTSD patients, also stressed problems with current assessments: the need to be physically present in the clinic which was inconvenient for those living in remote areas or needing to take days off work; the reliance on patient–led self-monitoring; and the lack of reliable ways to assess the effects of interventions.  The proposed solution involved both frequent time-stamped self-reports from patients as well as sensor-based objective monitoring of sleep patterns and location using smartwatches and smartphones.
Anne then introduced us to the Lompard study, a joint venture between Dundee and Edinburgh.  Acknowledging the problems of using brief clinic visits for assessment of symptoms and subsequent clinical decision-making, this project aims to create a way to monitor symptoms that is clinically useful for both the patient and the clinical team.  By collecting data from 50 people in early – mid-stage PD for one year, this study will use smartwatches and phones to monitor both motor and non-motor symptoms, as well as in-person assessments.  It aims to provide an insight into symptom progression in real life settings; help clinical decision making; help self-management of symptoms and provide better outcome measures for clinical trials.  The research team are currently recruiting potential participants, and anyone interested is encouraged to contact Anne at anne.steinberg@ed.ac.uk
